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March 14, 2014

Jim Richmond

Executive Director

Florida Building Commission
19407 North Monroe Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Re: Section 11, Chapter 2013-213, Laws of Florida

Dear Mr. Richmond:

Enclosed please find a copy of the explanation provided by the Monroe County Growth
Management Division (the “Division”) in response to my inquiry regarding the Division’s
interpretation of s. 11, Chapter 2013-213, Laws of Florida. It would be appreciated if you would
review the letter and advise the Committee whether the Division’s interpretation of the
provisions of s. 11, Chapter 2013-1213, Laws of Florida, is consistent with that of the Florida
Building Commission and, if not, please advise the Committee of the Commission’s
understanding of the applicability of the law and how it intends to reconcile any differences of
opinion.

Please feel free to call me if you care to discuss the matter. I look forward to your
response.

Sincerely,

Kenneth J. Plante

KIJP:tbm/encl.






becomes null and void, or expires because of lack of progress or abandonment, a
new ermit covering the proposed construction shall be obtained before

proceeding with the work.”

Your third and fourth queries call for responses that are identical to the fir  nd second queries,

respectively, In the briefest of summaries, the County proposed the Section __, Chapter 2( 3-213

language through ¢ r State Rep :sentafive Hc y Raschein to provide assi ince to those homeowners

whose permits would expire shortly before the arrival of 2 upcoming cenfral sewer system. Nothing in
¢ new extension intende to pre-empt or contravi : existing building codes or permit requirements.

In addition, Monroe County can see no basis for treating the most recent extension that is the basis of
vour query any differently than we have been treating ast extensions. In the past we have, after an
extension has been applied for, started the 180 day inspection clock upon an applicant re-activating the
permit. Some these permits may have expired as a result of re-activation ¢~ ese permits wi  no passed
inspections within the 180 day window. By adopting your somewhat literal reading of the new extension,
without consideration to the Buil ng Code, Monroe County would e treating the recipients of ese two
extensions differently. This potentially causes due process if the County were to face such scrutiny. We
merely seek to treat those receiving  is extension in the same manner as those who have received prior

extensions.

Sincerely,

Of’\/wl/ b %VL']

Christine Hurley, AICP
Division Director



